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Author Name: George Hughes
Amend Existing Policy/Bye-Law
Add New Policy/Bye-Law


Mandate Officer(s) or Committees(s)
Summary:
In accordance with decisions made by the Women’s Association and Officer, to clarify that non-binary students (ie those who don’t self-identify within the gender binary) shall be eligible to vote in the election of the Women’s Officer, by amendment of the Election Regulations.

Also, to amend the Bye-Laws to reflect that the Women’s Officer also represents, and campaigns for, non-binary students.

Section One: Amend Existing Policy/Bye-Law 
1.1 Section of Document (e.g. Bye-Law 4 Section 5)
	Election Regulation Section 8.4
Bye-Law 8 Section 9.18


1.2. Proposed Amended Text (normally no more than 200 words in case of Belief and Commitment)
	To insert:
Election Regulation: 8.4.1: For the removal of doubt, non-binary students are eligible to vote in the election of the Women’s Officer.
To insert:
into Bye-Law 8.9.18
‘and non-binary students’ into the first and third points of the Women’s Officer remit, after ‘female students’ and ‘women students’ respectively.


Section Four: Written Statement in Support of Motion (shall normally be no more than 500 words)
	I am proposing these changes after conversation with members of the Women’s Association committee, and because the issue was raised by a number of my constituents during Officer Elections.
The Women’s Association, from my understanding, are in agreement that they also work for those students who do not identify within the gender binary. The Women’s Officer also works toward that goal. Though unofficial commitments, they are vital for non-binary students, and the Guild should recognise this by amendment of its regulations and bye-laws. This will be a reflection of the decisions already made by the Women’s Association.
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If you have any queries, please e-mail   council@guild.bham.ac.uk

